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Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope that you all had a good half term break. 

A highlight for me over the last 2 weeks was the assembly led by Mrs Lamkin on recycling. At 

the end of the assembly she asked all of the students to reflect on the situation in the Middle 

East whilst one student played the keyboard and another student and 3 members of staff sang 

“Let It Be”. It was a superb performance and highlights the great work that is happening in 

music. Thank you to all involved. 

As the weather is getting colder I would like to remind you all of the Bristol welcoming space 

network. Find a Welcoming Space (bristol.gov.uk) which offer a range of support including wifi 

access, drinks and in some cases, hot food. 

Ms Grayson 

 

https://www.bristol.gov.uk/residents/people-and-communities/welcoming-spaces/find-a-welcoming-space


 

 

This term, with the aim of promoting reading and supporting the 

reading culture within our school, North Star 240° has introduced a new 

reward point for students who complete a reading quiz. Since this has 

been introduced, some classes have taken it upon themselves to leap 

above and beyond with their reading. One such class is Scorpius, 

where the students have gained over 350 reading points since the 

beginning of the year. Closely behind Scorpius is Gemini, where the 

students have also committed themselves to their books during reading time. As a school, we 

would like to say a massive congratulations to all students who enthusiastically embrace reading 

during reading time and to those who take it upon themselves to read at home. We would also 

like to extend our thanks to those at home who support reading.  

Reading at North Star 240°  

Reading can be a tricky habit to instil in young people. It takes effort and 

focus, and can sometimes be quite intimidating. Here are some ways that 

you can support your youngsters to read more at home. 

•Set up a reading time. Having a set time each day for reading can help 

young people stick to reading for the long term. It is also useful to add 

this to something they already do each day, such as eating dinner or 

going to bed. By linking reading with a daily habit, they already do, it can help young people to 

remember to read and to stick with it.  

•Start with a little. If you ask anybody to read for an hour a day, most would find it quite tricky. For 

young people who aren’t used to reading every day, this will feel like a punishment. Instead, start 

with a short amount of time, like 5-10 minutes. Over time, as this becomes easier, gradually 

increase the time. This way it will feel less of a chore to sit and read.  

•Create a safe and comfortable reading space. Forming a new habit can be difficult for young 

people, but we can make the reading habit easier for them by creating a safe space for them to 

read. This could be a comfy chair, a pile of blankets in the corner of their room, or in bed. By 

having this space, young people have somewhere safe where they can practice something that 

they might find daunting.  

Here’s to an amazing term of learning, reading and succeeding for all of our incredible  learners.   

 

Mr Cowman, Reading Intervention HLTA 

Supporting Reading at Home  



We are pleased to say that the Music department at North Star 240° is well and truly back in 

action this year! 

We are offering lots of exciting musical activities for the students at break and lunchtimes, 

which include keyboard sessions, ukulele and drumming workshops and the opportunity to join 

in with some karaoke style singing! We are in the process of upgrading the department with 

some brand  new instruments which have included a class set of ukuleles, with African drums 

next on the list and with any luck…a school community piano! 

Look out at Christmas for the end of term concert where we will be welcoming some live music 

and singing performances from not just the students, but also from the staff! 

To celebrate Halloween in maths, we practised our tally chart skills with 

a pack of “trick or treat” jellybeans and some spooky bones to make our 

tallies.  Students worked in pairs to count up their jellybeans, plan out 

their own chart and place the bones into 

groups of 5 to make counting easier.  They 

then, of course, sampled a few jellybeans 

afterwards!  

Music at North Star 240°  

Halloween maths 




